
In the Sacred Heart,

The Most Reverend James Carroll, C.S.P.V

state of grace, to live our faith loyally, 
and to profess it courageously.  

At the seminary, construction on 
the pavilion has resumed after a small 
hiatus.  As I mentioned in a previous 
newsletter, since the seminary chapel 
is too small to accommodate numerous 
parishioners, we are building a large 
pavilion to serve as a place to hold 
ordinations to the holy priesthood as 
well as other public ceremonies.  God 
willing, we will hold the upcoming 
ordination on August 27th in the 
newly-constructed pavilion.  

We are grateful for your prayers 
and material support. Be assured of 
our daily prayers for you and your 
families.  May Our Lady guide and 
protect you.  God bless you!

After the Confirmation Ceremonies
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